
Burr Elementary
School Newsletter

SEPTEMBER 2023

From Principal Whidden
Dear Burr Families,

We have had a wonderful start to the 2023-2024 school year. Students and teachers alike
came back excited to see familiar faces and meet new ones! Everyone quickly got down to
work and I have been impressed with all of the learning that has already occurred in
classrooms. Teachers are busy developing classroom communities, establishing routines,
and setting the students up for a successful year.

September 19th we will be hosting our annual Curriculum Night for parents. This will be an
opportunity for parents to hear from teachers about the grade level curriculum your child will
be learning this year. You will also have the opportunity to meet the specials teachers and
hear about the curriculum for art, music, PE, library and Second Step. Kindergarten and first
grade teachers will present from 6:00-6:30. Specials areas will be available 6:30-7:00 and
second and third grade teachers will present from 7:00-7:30. All presentation will take place in
the classrooms.

Burr picture day will be on September 28th. A flyer and order information will be coming home
in your child’s folder soon. We will be using Kay Bagwell for our photographs again this year.

Congratulations to the 66 new kindergarten students who joined the Burr community this year.
Our new kindergarten classes will ring in on September 28th. More details about this special
ceremony to follow!

Several students have already been recognized with a cougar paw this year. Students can
receive a cougar paw for going above and beyond and demonstrating “PAWS” itive behavior.
Be sure to check out the pictures of our recipients next time you visit the school.

An important note about birthday celebrations: We have an increasing number of students
with food allergies each year so we prefer that birthdays are celebrated with a healthy snack
or trinket/toy instead of cupcakes or sweets. This year there are students with allergies to
peanuts, tree nuts, dairy, gluten, and eggs in our school. We want to make sure that all
students are safe and that no one feels left out of a celebration because they cannot eat the



treat. If you do decide to send in any type of food item for a birthday celebration, and you
have been notified of an allergy in your child’s class, please contact Mrs. Ulizio at least 48
hours in advance. She will need to check any food labels and/or provide guidance as to
whether the item is safe for the student with an allergy. Thank you for your cooperation and
assistance in keeping all of our students safe and feeling included!

Sincerely,

Brienne Whidden

Important Dates in September
Sept 19th- Curriculum night:
-Kindergarten & 1st grade 6:00 pm-6:30 pm
-Special Teachers 6:30 pm-7:00 pm
-2nd & 3rd grades 7:00 pm-7:30 pm
Sept 20th- PTO Meeting - 6:00 pm
Sept 22th- Early Dismissal at 1:05 pm
Sept 25th- No School-Yom Kippur
Sept 28th- Picture Day, Kindergarten Ringing In- 5:15 pm

Notes From the Office
If you need to report your student absent or have a change in dismissal please email
besattendance@rsd17.org. If your student has a change in buses or bus stops STA
transportation also needs to be notified. The person to email is George Papadopoulos at
gpapadopoulos@ridesta.com. Please include first and last names in your communications.

If your student will be participating in an HK Park & Rec afterschool program please email the
office stating their full name, the name of the program and the dates of the program they will
be attending. This will ensure your students is sent to the proper program and not home on
the bus. Thank you for your help.

When your student is on the parent pickup list and is being picked up from school by someone
other than yourself, an email must be sent to besattendance@rsd17.org even if the adult is on
the emergency contact sheet.

If you receive a call from the school it may come up as "unknown caller" or "no caller id" if this
happens please enter the school number 860-345-4584 in your directory so the call will come
up as Burr Elementary School.

If you have a standing note for dismissal we will assume that is also for a half day unless we
are notified otherwise.
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Please label your students backpack, water bottle and outwear. This will help us to return lost
and found items to their owners.

2023-2024 School Calendar
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Kindergarten News
Kindergarten is a busy place! Your wonderful children will be learning the routines and
procedures of the classroom as we foster their independence. During our reading block, we
will be listening to and looking closely at some great stories. We will work on building our oral
language with complete sentences. We will also be reviewing the letters of the alphabet and
playing fun word games (for phonemic awareness). In math, we will be learning about
positional words, length, height, and completing sorting activities. We will learn about fall and
apples. Happy Birthday Johnny Appleseed. We look forward to seeing you at curriculum night
and ringing in.
Mrs. Aithal, Mrs. Boudreau, Mrs. Burt, Ms. Castro

First Grade News
First grade is off to a great start! We are so excited to begin the
year with your children! We are getting to know each other and

are so happy to see our old friends and get to meet new ones! We
encourage you to send your child to school with a water bottle
labeled with their name. Also, students will need a snack each

day. It is helpful to package it separately from their lunch, if
possible. We are slowly getting back into the routines of a school day.

We are working on letter formation as well as reading CVC words.
In math, we will work number partners to ten, adding and

subtracting within ten, and using counting strategies to add and
subtract. We will be discussing how our school is like a family with
many jobs that help it to run smoothly. First grade is busy learning!

Mrs. Blasiak, Mrs. Kulmann, Mrs. Reynolds, and Mrs. Smedley

Second Grade News
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The start of the school year has been an exciting time in 2nd grade and we are looking forward
to a year full of learning and friendship. Across all academic areas, and throughout the school
day, our second graders are learning effective communication and collaboration skills that are
important for learning and life.

Our first unit in math focuses on strategies to add and subtract within 20. We are also learning
to solve word problems by identifying the correct operation and applying fact strategies.
Additionally, we will be learning to read bar and picture graphs and use the data to solve
addition and subtraction problems. We will send home a family letter at the beginning of each
new lesson to keep you up-to-date with new concepts and vocabulary. If you look on the back,
there will also be an activity for additional practice at home. The first letter came home this
week.
We are kicking off the year with our Wit and Wisdom program in both reading and writing.
Lessons focus on an essential question, and students use both text and artwork to build
background knowledge, along with reading and writing skills. Second graders are learning
strategies to decode and fluently read words at their individual levels to promote
comprehension. To increase reading comprehension, there is a heavy focus on building a rich
vocabulary and background knowledge through read aloud books read to the whole class. We
encourage families to continue to read to or with students at home.

We are looking forward to sharing much more with you on Curriculum Night on Tuesday,
September 19th. We hope to see you there!

The Second Grade Team

Mrs. Harkin, Mrs. Lonergan, Mrs. Masci and Mrs. Penney

Third Grade News
Welcome to Third Grade!
We are excited to be back to school and looking forward to getting to know our new third
grade students. We have an exciting month ahead! During language arts we are using the Wit &
Wisdom curriculum to begin exploring our first unit, The Sea. In math, students are jumping
right into multiplication. We are examining different strategies to start to understand
multiplication and division. In social studies, we will be studying the Indigenous people of
Connecticut while in science our topics for the year include Forces and Motion, Variation of
Traits, Life Cycles and Environmental Changes.
Students have been working hard getting to know new routines, procedures and following
school expectations. The Third Grade Team is looking forward to a great year together! Happy
September!
Mrs. Bovey, Mrs. Formica, Mr. Snow and Miss Narducci

Art News



Notes from Mr. Granucci in the Art Room
Students in grades K - 3 have been working on a collaborative school wide art installation to
start the year off. The installation theme will be titled: We All May
Be Different Fish, But in this “School”, We All Swim Together. It will include a tropical fish
designed by every child. Our installation should be completed by Curriculum Night September
19. Please stop into the art room that night to say hello!

If you are ever wondering why your child isn’t bringing home any of their art projects this year,
the reason is that every piece of art that your child creates during the year will be saved,
mounted, name tagged and put on display for our annual art show in May. If you have ever
been to one of Burr School’s art shows, you will know that there are literally thousands of
pieces of art on display covering all the walls and tables throughout the building. So, I will
once again be looking for parent volunteers to help out with mounting artwork from time to
time during the year. This is a great way to be involved with your child’s education and it’s one
of the easiest volunteer jobs, as no special talent is needed other than the ability to use a glue
gun. The mounting can be done at home during the winter and early spring months once I have
shown you what to do. Please email me if you would like to be a helper this year and I will add
your name to the list of helpers. If at anytime during the year you have any questions you can
reach me at jgranucci@rsd17.org

Calling all Burr School Cougar Cub artists!!! Our art wall outside the art room is bare! If your
child created an original work of art this summer, or would like to do so during the next few
weeks or anytime during the year, I would love to display their creations. Please be sure to
include your child's name and grade on the front of each original piece submitted. Discourage
your child from sending in coloring book pages as I would prefer to see their original art on
display. I will be displaying their pictures throughout the year for all to enjoy.

Throughout this year, I will be highlighting students in kindergarten through grade 3 for their
“Pawsome” art work as part of a special display for all to enjoy. Students selected are class
role models that have demonstrated “Paws”itive Burr School expectations which include,
doing their Personal Best, Acting Responsibly, Working and being Safe, and Showing Respect
during art class.

Library News
Welcome Back to the Library!!

We are excited to have students come into the library to learn how to find the books they love!
Our beautiful Burr District Elementary School Library has so much to explore. We love
teaching kids how to grow their desire to read and care for books. Students will be able to
pick out books to borrow and they will also learn many new technology skills. Mrs. Hosking
and Ms. Salzano have been working very hard to get the library ready for an exciting year.
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Please remember to return the borrowed library book each library day so a different one can
go home. Library book(s) are loaned out on a weekly basis. Students are able to renew their
book(s) for another week. Renew bookmarks are available in the library return crate or
students can use a sticky note. Grades K and 1 can take out one book and grades 2 and 3 can
take out one or two books. Second and third-grade students will have magazines available for
checkout. Library checkouts will begin soon. If a student forgets a book they can put one on
hold and pick it up when the late book is returned.

Book Checkout Days

Monday: Mr. Snow, Mrs. Penney, Mrs. Macauley, and Mrs. Smedley
Tuesday: Ms. Narducci, Mrs. Masci, Mrs. Burt and Mrs. Reynolds
Wednesday: Only if normal book day will be missed that week
Thursday: Mrs. Formica, Mrs. Lonergan, Mrs. Boudreau, and Mrs. Kulmann
Friday: Mrs. Bovey, Mrs. Harkin, Mrs. Aithal and Mrs. Blasiak

Please be mindful of books and their relationship with water bottles. We do ask for damaged
books to be paid for or replaced. Please email Ms. Salzano with any questions or suggestions
at Csalzano@rsd17.org

Destiny Discover will show you all the books available in the library. A great resource to
bookmark.
The link is below

Destiny Discover search.follettsoftware.com

Literacy
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Music News
Welcome back to Music!
I am so excited to be your students’ new music teacher! We have already had such great
musical moments, and I can’t wait to see what the year has in store.
This month, Third Grade students will begin learning recorder, as well as have the opportunity
to sing in our BES Select Chorus. Recorder is part of our general music curriculum and will be
provided during students’ general music classes. Chorus is elective and occurs on Tuesday
mornings before school. These are both great opportunities for your students to expand their
musical skills. The Third Graders are already so excited, and I know we’ll have some great
experiences this year in music! If you have questions, your students received information
packets (and permission slips!) for both recorder and chorus this week. Feel free to email me
at aforet@rsd17.org.
I am so looking forward to making more music with your students. Already we have had great
successes exploring our voices, reviewing rhythms, and expressing ourselves through folk
dances!
Ms. Foret
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Physical Education News

Second Step
Second Step has begun weekly lessons in each classroom. The first unit covers Skills for
Learning, including rules for listening, focusing attention, following directions, using self-talk
as a strategy and being assertive. Students are learning the concept of Whole Body Listening:
watching with our eyes; listening with our ears; keeping a quiet voice; and showing a still body.
Listening and attention games are played to increase awareness and skill following directions
and ignoring distractions.

Opportunities to practice skill building at home are contained in the Home Links that are
periodically sent home with your child and are available on the Second Step website. If you
require the activation key to access Second Step online, feel free to reach out to Margie Scott
at mscott@rsd17.org.

Summer Reading
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The following students completed the Summer Reading Challenge!

From the Health Office
Hope everyone had a wonderful summer vacation and a great start to the school year!

I just want to share some information regarding the annual vision and hearing screenings that
occur each year at Burr.

Vision Screenings:

The State of Connecticut requires vision and hearing screenings to be done on all K, 1st, and
3rd grade students each school year. In the past, students have been screened in the Health
Office utilizing the Snellen Chart. This school year the District has partnered with the local
Lions Club to provide vision screenings as part of KidSight, a Lions Club community service
program. The Lions Club representatives will come to Burr Elementary on a set date to
perform the screenings during school hours. The vision screening is done with a device
similar to a camera, a quick scan of the student’s eyes and a report will be generated. This
screening is non-invasive, fast and can detect a number of issues which if detected would
require following up with your healthcare professional. There is no cost for this screening. I
have included in the newsletter some information regarding the screening which provides
some details of what the equipment can detect. If a discrepancy is noted, parents will receive
a note from me with a copy of the report from the scanner recommending further evaluation
with your health professional We are tentatively looking at October 12th for the screenings to



be performed. The Lions Club hopes to work efficiently and provide the service this year to all
grade levels, but definitely to the required grades as stated above. I will be working alongside
the Lions Club representatives to assist with a smooth screening day. This is a screening tool,
not an eye exam. If you wish for your child to opt out of this vision service, please email me
eulizio@rsd17.org prior to the tentative date of October 12th.

Hearing Screenings:

Hearing screenings for K, 1st & 3rd grade will be done in the Health Office throughout the
school year. You will be contacted by me if a discrepancy is detected.

If you have any questions about the screenings, feel free to reach out to me in the Health
Office.

Eileen Ulizio, RN
860-345-4584/eulizio@rsd17.org

School Menus
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Cougar Paw Recipients



These are students that have displayed The Burr School Pledge:
Personal best,
Act Responsibly,
Work and play safely, and always
Show respect.

Week of 9/4-9/8

week of 9/11-9/15



HK Youth & Family Services



PTO News



Park & Rec








